LAMESLEY PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the proceedings of the Ordinary Meeting of the Council held in the Millennium Centre, Kibblesworth on Monday 11th June 2019 at 7.00 pm, pursuant to notice duly given.

PRESENT:    The Chairperson: Councillor J Callaghan in the Chair. 

Councillors: A Batten, T Glasgow, C Kendal, H Nixon and R Nixon.
23
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:
An apology for absence was received from Councillor M Hood. S Brown,

R Harrison, C Bradley
24
MINUTES: 
Resolved: Annual General Meeting and an Ordinary Meeting of the Council Monday 13th May 2019 been approved.
25
It was acknowledged that Councillor Hood was appointed as Mayor of   

           Gateshead on 17.05.2019 which may, understandably, infringe on his  

           capacity to attend Parish meetings. 

26.      The Chairperson gave an update on the St Andrews 250year celebrations,  

           this took place on Saturday 8th June 2019. The Kibblesworth Banner was on 

           display for the large multicultural congregation. The evening events 

           celebrated 45 confirmations, 23 newly accepting Christianity as their religion 

           14 of those from Kibblesworth community.  
27      CORRESPONDANCE:
A) Councillor Training Session. Change of venue was noted now to be held at The Music Room, Preston park Museum & Grounds, Yarm Road, Stockton- on-Tees, TS18 3RH

Resolved: All changes noted, agreed the course will be attended by Councillor Callaghan, Chairperson and Councillor Brown, Vice Chairman.
B) Friends of Kibblesworth, Kibblesworth Academy, have received £2.500 from the DFE, through Gateshead Council, to deliver summer holiday activities, with food, for 4 hours per day 4 days a week for 4 weeks. The funding received is to start up, and to ensure, the program is appropriately staffed, and food is provide.
The submission for further finance is to support the program being a success to include trips and materials for sessions. 

Resolved: Members agreed that a grant of £500 will support the program on the condition it funds art & craft materials, sports sessions and trips only. 
28                  Monthly Financial Statement to 30th May 2019:
     Treasures A/C – Expenditure

(1) Clerks salary May 2019          


£  371.65

(2) Grant – Kibblesworth Academy 

     Playground Maintenance                  

£  300.00

(3) Grant – Kibblesworth Banner Mount

£ 1000.00

    Total Expenditure   


 

£  1671.65
    Treasures A/C - INCOME




£ 0.04
    Total Income 






£ 0.04
    Business Band A/C
A) Council Hold





£ 629.91

B) Cenotaph Fund





£ 347.91

    Total Balance






£ 977.57
    Treasurer A/C Balance




£ 20,325.18
    Total Assets on 30th May 2019
           
£ 20,955.09    

    (CENOTAPH HOLDING DEDUCTED)

29     PLANNING MATTERS:
        Gateshead Council has forwarded details of all applications received from   

        within the Parish Council’s area as part of the consultation process.

         Resolved: That the following applications be received and noted :-
A)  Two storey side extension & pitched roof to front: 24 Greenford NE11 0TJ

B)  Erection of Polytunnel (retrospective amended 29.04.2019) at Garden House. NE11 0YQ
     C)Change of use of from existing domestic garage to office and storage space,     

         Kenmuir, Birtley. DH3 1PR
     D)New dwelling to be erected within the Northern portion of the land, The Lodge,  

         Kibblesworth, NE11 0XD 

     E) Temporary display of two post mounted signs, Eighton Lodge, Low Eighton.

     F) Single storey side extension, Papermill Cottages, DH9 0SA.

     G) Erection of Cattle she (Determination of prior approval), AJ Marr & Son, Old   

         Ravensworth, Banesley Lane. NE11 0HU
    30    ADDITIONAL MATTERS:
A)  Flooding in Lamesley plus overgrown trees.  

Councillor Kendal provided photographs of overgrown trees blocking the public path, next to the roundabout on the left-hand side when leaving Lamesley towards Sainsbury’s. This is an extremely busy road heading towards the duel carriageway. The trees have caused blockages in the drainage which in turn has caused excessive flooding of the path preventing public access. 

           Resolved:  The Clerk will submit a letter of concern to Gateshead Council    

           outlining the current issues and the potential danger to the public forced to  

           walk on the road to access the bus stop. 
           Update: Emailed letter and photographs to Paul Fairness and Andrew   

           Hawkins, Highways Service manager, 13.06.2019. Mr Fairness instructed that 

           the standing water be cleared immediately, and an investigation started as to    

           why this happens on a regular basis. 
B) Antisocial Behaviour using Motocross Bikes in and around Kibblesworth. 

           Councillor Nixon requested that action is taken to address the vandalism of    

           the cricket pitch on Saturday 8th June 2019, when a number of motocross off 
           road bikes were witnessed tearing up the well-maintained pitch. The effect of 
           this may delay the season beginning and could in affect stop Kibblesworth 
           competing.  

           Members also agreed that the potential danger to residents and others who 
           use these facilities is very concerning, as the riders do not stop for walkers or 

           children playing especially as they use the same gated access to the Bowes 

           Walk from the fields. 
           Resolved:  Police are aware, and the community officer has also been   

           contacted to take all appropriate action. The Clerk will submit a letter of   

           concern to Gateshead Council, including suggestions for the gate to 
           be replaced with an accessible barrier to stop bikes but will continue to allow

           access onto the field from the Bowes Walk.          
           Update: Emailed Christine Stephenson and Philip Hindmarsh, Interim Street 

           Scene Directorate. 13.06.2019. This has been passed over to Kevin Hills, 

           Environmental & Technical Service Manager to address. Further telephone  

           discussions with Mr Hills when he confirmed that Gateshead Council will   

           continue to maintain the pitch, however do not have a budget available to 

           replace the gate, he is keen to meet and discussing further but made it 

           clear that there has always been a parameter fence around the field and the  

           gate was only put in for ball access not for everyday use. If at any time a gate 

           was permitted then those who fit it will be liable for the upkeep of the access.  

           Gateshead Council do not have any funding for this.
C) Grass cutting at Gardner Square – Kibblesworth

           Councillor Glasgow requested this is again raised as a matter of concern due     

           to the density of the overgrowth. There is the potential of the area being used 
           for fly tipping and further anti-social behaviours due to it being hidden. 

           Resolved: The Clerk will submit a letter of concern to Gateshead Council    

           outlining the current issues and the potential danger to the residents. 
         Update: Emailed Philip Hindmarsh, Interim Street Scene Directorate. 

           13.06.2019 who instructed David Charlton, communities and environment 

           street scene to address. Further emails to Mr Charlton who is looking into this.
D) Next Parish meeting
           The Chairperson provided details of the changes to the next Ward Meeting.            

           This will now take place on Friday 12th July 2019 at Civic Centre, 

           Gateshead. Councillor Nixon agreed to attend on behalf of the Parish 

           Council, work commitments allowing.

           Resolved: Members agreed to delay the next Parish meeting by 1 week to   

           allow actions from the Ward meeting to be shared.  This will now take place        

           on Monday 15th  July 2019 at 7pm. 
31      PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
At this point of the meeting any member of the Public present is 
able to ask questions or make suggestions to the Members of 

the Council present provided they have given notice of the 

questions or suggestions to the Chairperson or Clerk by 6pm on 

           the Monday prior to the meeting
2

